
Pit 
Republican 
National 
Committee 

Mr. Michael Deaver 
The White House 
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

February 3, 1982 

It was a pleasure to meet with you at The White House for the viewing 
of "The Man of Iron". It was truly a memorable evening for me and 
I am sure for all who attended. 

As you may know, the College Republicans have been leading the pro­
Solidarity student movement in this country and are responsible 
in great part for many pro-Solidarity activities that are taking 
place across the nation. We have collected over 200,000 signatures 
on a petition supporting the rights of the people in Poland and 
will continue to work hard in our new free Lech Walesa campaign. 

In addition to this work, we also train young people to participate 
in the campaigns as managers, staffers, and candidates. This fall 
we trained over 1400 young people to work in the 1982 campaign. 

Once again sir, it was a pleasure to be in your company on Sunday. 

JA:aw 

Rf e:J17~'~ 
Ja k Abramoff, Chairman ~ 
Co lege Republican 

National Committee 

Dwight D. Eisenhower Republican Center: 310 First Street Southeast, Washington, D.C. 20003. (202) 484-6500. 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 3, 1982 

Dear Bob: 

It is my understanding that Fan Snodgrass, a member 
of my staff, has been interviewed by Chuck Crawford 
and Jon Jesser for a position with Gray and Company. 

I am writing to personally recommend her to you. 
Fan's work with the President goes back to the con­
vention and the general election, where she was Nancy's 
Assistant Press Secretary. 

Since the Inauguration, Fan has served in the Office of 
Presidential Appointments and Scheduling. Fan has been 
a real asset to us and has brought a good deal of pro­
fessionalism to the office. She has demonstrated great 
creativity in her areas of White House liaison with the 
Political, Press, Communications, and Social Offices. 

I recommend Fan to you and would expect she would be a 
great addition to Gray and Company. 

Mr. Robert K. Gray 
Gray and Company 
The Power House 
3255 Grace Street, 
Washington, D.C. 

N.W. 
20007 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHlr-JGTON 

February 3, 1982 

Dear Jim: 

I received your note but not in time to 
see your friend Tom Kelly. I'm very 
sorry as I would have enjoyed the meeting 
I'm sure. Trust all is well with you and 
the Lawsons ...... there are days when I 
wish I were back rooting for the Soccer Team. 

Give our best to all. 

Warm regards, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. H. James Lawson 
1036 46th Street 
Sacramento, CA 95819 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 3, 1982 

Dear Jim: 

I received your note but not in time to 
see your friend Tom Kelly. I'm very 
sorry as I would have enjoyed the meeting 
I'm sure. Trust all is well with you and 
the Lawsons ...... there are days when I 
wish I were back rooting for the Soccer Team. 

Give our best to all. 

Warm regards, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Mr. H. James Lawson 
1036 46th Street 
Sacramento, CA 95819 
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January 26, 1982 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
4521 Dexter N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20007 

Dear Mike: 

I know you must receive munerous requests for favors 
from your Sacramento friends. Well, here is one more. 

A friend of mine, Thomas F. Kelly, is running for the 
Congressional District 13 seat (presently held by 
Norm Mineta of San Jose). 

Tom will be in the Washington area from January 28th 
to February 5th, attending the National Republican 
Committee Candidates Workshop. 

Tom will be staying at the Sheridan National Hotel in 
Arlington, and he and I would appreciate any kindness 
you might show him. 

I met Tom while my oldest daughter Karen was attending 
Santa Clara University. Karen and Tom's sister have 
roomed together for the past three years, and he has 
been "Big Brother" to both. 

I'm sure Tom's political views are divergent from other 
Santa Clara graduates who have entered the political 
ring. 

Sincerely, s;;::_-
H. James Lawson 

1036 - 46th Street 
Sacramento, CA 95819 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 4, 1982 

Dear Chick: 

I, too, enjoyed our brief visit recently. 
We remain concerned about the condition 
of the automobile industry and are hope­
ful that signs of improvement will manifest 
themselves within the next several weeks. 

Best regards. 

Mr. Charles T. Cudlip 
Vice President 
Washington Office 
Chrysler Corporation 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

1100 Connecticut Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, DC 20036 
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CHARLES T. CUDLIP 

VICE PRESIDENT 

WASHINGTON OFFICE 

CHRYSLER 
CORPORATION 

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff and 

Assistant to the President 
The White House 
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear Mike: 

January 29, 1982 

It was good to visit with you today. Thank you for taking the 
time to see Mr. Iacocca. 

I think that his comments to you evidences his grave concern 
over the problems that the housing and automobile industries 
continue to experience. As you well know, our industry is 
experiencing its worst sales in over a quarter of a century. 
When one industry loses $12 billion in four quarters and at the 
same time watches the oil companies profit to the tune of 
$21 billion during that same period, one wonders if the averages 
mean very much. All of Michigan and other auto manufacturing 
states are suffering greatly. There is not a great deal of 
confidence among those who presently hold jobs that they will 
have that job next month. I think what Lee was trying to say 
is that if Reaganomics doesn't kick in fairly soon, how are we 
going to deal with the very severe wounds that are left in its 
tracks. I know that he, and the entire Chrysler management 
team, is supportive of the President's program but feel a deep 
sense of responsibility to work with all factions of our demo­
cratic process to seek targeted relief if the net result would 
be a restimulation of the economy and brings hundreds of thousands 
of people back to work. 

Please know that we all share the same goals but that the nerve 
endings with Chrysler management are frayed only because we have 
gone through so much in the last few years. We appreciate your 
support. We continue to try and do our best in the current 
economy. We look forward to the "trickle down" when people will 
again be able to borrow at reasonable rates and get back into 
the credit intensive purchases which we have all become accustomed 
to. That's the American way, I hope! 

1100 CONNECTICUT AVENUE. N. W. WASHINGTON, D. C. 20036 



ENERGY SYSTEMS MARKETING, INCORPORATED 

Tyrone M. Frisby 
President 

Fred Sparks 
Executive Vice President 

Pearson Liddell, Jr. 
Senior Vice President 

The President 
White House 
Washington, D.C. 

Dear Mr. President: 

Solar Heating, Hot Water & Air Conditioning 
1642 R Street, N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20009 
(202) 387-8657 

February 4, 1982 

SALES 
INST ALLA TJONS 
SERVICE 
CONSULTATION 

I would like to take this opportunity to personally thank you and 
Messrs. Baker, Meese and Deaver for honoring me with your signatures. 
The photograph of you and your aides will always rank first amongst my 
most prized possessions. It will be placed in a position that com­
mands only the highest respect. You are not only my President; you 
are my leader and supreme commander in chief. In the short time since 
you have been in office, you have lifted the courage of our people and 
renewed the dignity of our nation. You deserve the highest vote of 
confidence for taking on such a difficult job. I would like you to 
know, Mr. President, that I respect your.leadership and will support 
your programs and decisions. 

I was also honored to have had the opportunity to personally 
witness your State of the Union Address before the Joint Session of 
Congress. The experience of being in your company during that historic 
moment will live with me for the rest of my life. I will make sure that 
my children teach their children the importance of courage, honor, and 
strength. You make me very proud to be an American, for we are truly 
the last great hope of man on Earth. · 

Thank you again, Mr. President. Whenever you need my support, 
please let me know. It would be an honor to serve you. 

cc: James A. Baker III 
Edwin Meese III 
Michael K. Deaver v 

Very Respectfully yours, 

C"" 1~11'1-~ 
Tijone M. Fr~sby~ J 

. President 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON· 

February 4, 1982 

Dear Travis: 

Mr. Deaver appreciates your recent letter 
and assures you he will, indeed, be wish­
ing the President a happy birthday for you 
and many other people. 

Congratulations to you and best wishes on 
your 11th birthday. 

Sincerely, 

SHIRLEY MOORE 
Staff Assistant to 
Michael K. Deaver 

Mr. Travis Ketterman 
213 Roosevelt Street 
Fort Atkinson, WI 53533 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

February 4, 1982 

Dear Mr. Roseman: 

Mr. Deaver appreciates your nice letter 
and wishes me to thank you. 

At the present, the Deaver family is very 
happy where they live. However, I am 
keeping both of your business cards in the 
event they should require your services. 

Thanks again for your thoughtfulness. 

Mr. Howard M. Roseman 
11823 Prestwick Road 
Potomac, MD 20854 

Sincerely, 

SHIRLEY MOORE 
Staff Assistant to 
Michael K. Deaver 





February 4, 1982 

Dear Secretary Weinberger: 

On behalf of the President, I wish to acknowledge 
your memorandum of January 22 invitinq him to be 
the principal speaker at the oomm.isaionin9 ceremony 
of the CARL VINSON, the third Niaitz-class nuclear­
powered aircraft carrier, at the Newport News 
Shipbuilding and Dry Dock COmpany on February 27, 
March 6 or March 13, 1982. 

The President is very sorry he must have me adviae 
you he will be unable to attend the commissioning 
ceremony for the CARL VINSON in view of his heavy 
schedule coaaitmenta. He does want you to know, 
though, of his warm appreciation for your thought­
fulness in offering him this opportunity. 

With the Preaident•s very beet wishes, 

Sincerely, 

Grec;ory J. Newell 
Special Assistant 
to the President 

The Honorable caapar W. Weinberqer 
Secretary of Defense 
waahinqton, o.c. 20301 

GJN:MHR:rs--

inf copy to ~r and Mr. Clark 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON· 

February 4, 1982 

Dear Bob: 

It was good to hear from you, and I'm 
happy to be able to provide what I think 
is a great picture of the President and 
Vice President. 

Thanks for the kind words of support for 
the President's State of the Union address. 
I thought he was at his best. 

Please let me know when you're in Washington, 
D . C . 

Mr. Robert E. Welk 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

114 Sansome Street, Suite 1407 
San Francisco, CA 94104 
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Dear Mike, 

ROBERT E. WELK 

114 SANSOME STREET, SUITE 1407 

SAN FRANCISCO, CA 94104 

/ January 29, 1982 
b 1J\ '-1V /; olL;rVv0 

/ lu11~ 
. J 

I have a favor to ask, one that might more 
properly be directed to someiother person in the 
White House staff, but unfortunately I am not clear 
as to who that should be. 

In any event I have been collecting personally 
autographed photographs of Republican Presidents and 
Vice Presidents during my lifetime, and I am lacking 
one of President Reagan and Vice President Bush. 

I do have a rather large color photograph of the 
President when he was Governor. Unfortunately for 
some reason light has distorted the color in it. I 
also have a smaller black and white one which he 
personally gave me during one of our meetings early 
in his term as Governor. 

I don't want to inconvenience you, and if there 
is some other way you would prefer this to be handled, 
why, please let me know. 

Naturally, I feel a great affinity for President 
Reagan due to the fact that he is not only from Cali­
fornia, but also that I had an opportunity to be 
around him on a number of occasions as well as to 
serve on two of his task forces. 

Realizing your heavy schedule makes it difficult 
to get together for a visit, what is the best means 
of contacting you with respect to possibly having 
lunch or at least a brief visit in your office? 

Incidentally, I was interviewing some candidates 
the other day for the position of General Counsel of 
the California Railroad Association. Don Reisner who 
represented us is now associated with Al Shults look­
ing after the oil companies' interests. One of the 
candidates we interviewed was John Hunter who said he 
was a former neighbor of yours. 
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For what it is worth, I thought the President's 
State of the Union address to the Congress the other 
night was superb and right on target, and one that's 
going to be, in my opinion, awfully difficult to sell 
to some of these members of the Congress, although I 
feel confident because of the super salesman in the 
White House. At any rate, I hope the President will 
essentially stay with the program he has announced 
of less federal government and greater state autonomy. 

I hope 1982 will be a healthy and happy one for 
you and your family. 

Sincerely, 

- Personal -

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Deputy Chief of Staff & 

Assistant to the President 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington DC 20500 

P.S. You probably are aware that Clair Burgener has 
accepted the post of statewide chairman in the 
Deukmejian committee. I am also a member of 
his steering committee and have been doing what 
I can to open doors for him in the corporate 
community. My recent travels throughout the 
state have led me to believe that Deukmejian 
has an excellent chance of winning the primary 
although Mike Curb is a fine young man and should 
not be underestimated. Pete Wilson seems to be 
moving up fairly rapidly in the Senate race and 
is apparently No. 1 in raising money for his 
campaign, but there are so many candidates that 
anything can happen between now and June. So 
much for the local political scene. 



Mr. Michael Deaver 
The White House 
Washington, D. C. 

Dear Mike: 

HUMAN EVENTS 
The National Conservative Weekly 

February 4, 1982 

Many thanks for arranging and taking part in our meeting 
on Monday. 

Although some of our perceptions of what is going on 
obviously differ, I think our discussion was very useful to 
both sides. I'm only sorry parts of it appeared in the New 
York Times. Enclosed is a copy of a letter I wrote to Howell 
Raines in an attempt to set the record straight. 

Perhaps Dawne and I will get to see you and Ciarolyn 
next time we are visiting Dexter Street. 

T--ally, 
Thomas S. Winter 
Editor 

~--------- 422 First Street, S.E. • Washington, D.C. 20003 • (202) 546-0856----------' 



HUMAN EVENTS 

Mr. Howell Raines 
THE NEW YORK TIMES 
1000 Conncticut Ave •• N. w. 
Washington, D. C. 20036 

Dear Mr. Raines: 

The National Conservative Weekly 

February 3. 1982 

I try not to quibble with reporters after stories 
appear, but I feel I must make one point about the 
article .in this morning's TIMES. Since you quoted 
me - - correctly - - as saying it was the third such 
conservative session with the President, don't you 
think, rather than leave the implication that I was the 
source of other quotes in the article, it would have been 
more professional had you gone on to say, "Mr. Winter. 
however, refused to comment on the content of the meeting 
because he said it was off-the-record"? I have had several 
calls from reporters asking me questions about the meeting 
because they inferred from you story that I was one of your 
sources and, as you and Adam Clymer know, that was not 
the case. 

For the record, two other points: 

1. I have never been publisher of Human Events. 
2. The meeting was held in the Red Room, not 

the Blue Room. 

'., .. 

Thomas S. Winter 
Editor 

~ ,.. "nnn., 


